
Our first full week at school has seen lots happening. We were very pleased to welcome all our new Robins chil-
dren and their families to school on Monday—they have made a super start to their primary school careers and 
are settling in brilliantly.  
 
Pupil Governors elections have been held this week, and we have a new set of children ready and willing to work 
together to help make our school even better. I can’t wait to hear about all their plans and ideas. On Tuesday, I 
attended a meeting of Head Teachers introducing us to the Mental Health Champions programme, which is a pi-
lot which will run throughout the year, run by Place2Be, which will help us develop our whole school strategy to 
support children and adults in understanding and looking after their mental health and well-being.  Peacocks 
went on a local walk of Biddenham on Wednesday, as part of their topic. As always, behaviour was excellent! 
 
Thank you to all of you who were able to come along to the Meet The Teacher sessions on Tuesday. Hopefully 
the information you were given has helped you prepare for the coming year—your support and encouragement 
will help us all deliver the very best education we can for the benefit of your children.  
 
Next week, a few staff will be out of school on various training courses. We invest very heavily in staff profession-
al development because we want to make sure our practice is as up to date as possible. After-school clubs will 
start, with rugby on Monday, and we also have an intra-school basketball competition on Friday, which should be 
great fun for all involved! With Y3 and Y5 instrument lessons also starting on Tuesday, next week looks to be busy 
and enjoyable! 
 
With very best wishes for a peaceful and restful weekend, 
Maria & all the team at St James’ 

office@stjamesvaschool.co.uk 
head@stjamesvaschool.co.uk 
primary@stjamesvaschool.co.uk 

Newsletter 
13th September 2019 

From the School Office 

The Office is open from 8.45 until 3.45. Please do not send urgent/same day messages via email—the office email 
is not monitored constantly and we do sometimes miss messages regarding last minute collection arrangements. 
Please telephone and leave a message if the call is not answered (telephone messages are picked up quickly 
throughout the day) 

SCHOOL UNIFORM – MAPAC 

We have been in discussion with MAPAC this week regarding postage options of school uniform.  When you are ordering 
uniform you will now have the option to get all uniform orders delivered free of charge straight to St James’.  We will accept 
deliveries on a weekly basis.  The first delivery will be on or around the 27th September. 

CATERLINK – ONLINE PAYMENTS 

If your child is in Year 3, 4, 5 & 6 payment for School meals will be required – please ignore this message if you have already 

made payments.   

To clarify, meals are priced at £2.10 per day, £10.50 per week. Payment can be made to your child’s online account. 

Please make payments via the Caterlink Schools Meals Payment System.  Every child who currently pays for a school meal 

have previously received a letter regarding setting up an account for your child.  If you have misplaced your letter please 

speak to Dawn in the Office to arrange a new letter. 

If you are having trouble registering, please contact Caterlink direct on 01234 360874 or email meals@wshgroup.co.uk as 

soon as possible. 

**Caterlink provide meals on a pre-paid basis only - all meals should be paid for in advance.** 
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Over the coming year, staff will be working to review, refine and re-define our curriculum. Below, 
you will find a summary of our intentions as we complete this work. The are four drivers to the cur-
riculum, which reflect our work with the Schools of Tomorrow programme.  

Individual and Sibling Photographs  -  Thursday 26th September 2019 

Every year, we invite a professional photographer into school to take photos of your children.  We will be using a company 
called Tempest to take your child’s photograph on Thursday 26th September 2019.  We would also take a photograph of sib-
lings within the school.  

The photographs are stored on the photographer’s computer system as digital images, and a paper copy is sent home to you, 
for the purposes of ordering. We also store digital copies on our school management system in your child’s personal record. 
We print them only for purposes of supporting your child, for example to share medical information with staff. We do not 
publish these photos outside of school for any purpose, unless we have your specific approval and consent. Tempest Photog-
raphy do not share the photos beyond the school.  

If for any reason you would prefer the school not to take a school photograph, please either write a note and return to the 
school office or send an email to office@stjamesvaschool.co.uk advising of your wishes.  If we do not hear from you we will 
assume you are happy for photographs to be taken. 
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Mrs Lawless & Year 1 are looking 
for donations of the following: 
Offcuts of timber (non-treated) for woodwork 

Recyclables- cereal boxes, kitchen rolls, egg 
boxes, yogurt pots. 

Pots and pans, kitchen utensils. 

Bucket, spades, dress up clothes/ role play 
items. 

Stopwatches, walkie-talkies, wall map, globe 

Any donations gratefully received. Thank you. 

Term Dates 2019-2020 

 

Term 1 

Monday, 2nd September – Friday, 18th October 

INSET  Monday, 2nd, Tuesday 3rd September 

HALF TERM – MONDAY, 21st –FRIDAY 25TH OCTOBER 

Term 2 

Monday, 28th October – Friday, 20th December 

CHRISTMAS HOLIDAY – MONDAY, 23rd DECEMBER – FRIDAY, 3rd JANUARY 

Term 3 

Monday, 6th January – Friday, 14th February 

HALF TERM – MONDAY, 17TH – 21st FEBRUARY, 2019 

Term 4 

Monday, 24th February – Friday, 3rd April 

EASTER HOLIDAY – MONDAY, 6TH – FRIDAY, 17th APRIL 

Term 5 

Monday, 20th April – Friday, 22nd May  

INSET  Monday, 20th April 

HALF TERM – MONDAY, 25th – 29th MAY 

Term 6 

Monday, 1st June – Friday 17th July 

INSET  Friday, 19th June   **NOTE DATE CHANGE** 

We are also looking for any donations of the following: 

Old household electrical items, such as kettles, hairdryers, hair straighteners, 
lamps 

Any old plastic kitchen equipment, such as plates, cups and toy food 

A child’s kitchen for outdoor play 

Any old dolls, plastic doll’s house 

Storage boxes (suitable for outdoors, preferably with lids) 

Any writing equipment—paper, pens, envelopes 

Donations of (healthy & easy to care for) pot plants 

Throws & larger pieces of fabric 

Thank you! 

Quiet Garden Development Day 

Saturday, 12th October 

Please come along and help us develop this area, using pallets to make furniture & planters 

Some more ideas of what we’re hoping to achieve…. 

 

 



Birthdays 

This is a gentle reminder that due to the amount of children in the school and various allergies and dietary requirements we 

are unable to hand out sweets or cakes on behalf of the children.  Instead, children are able to wear their own clothes to 

celebrate their birthday. If your child’s birthday falls in a school holiday or on a day where the children are already in mufti 

then you will be able to choose another day to come dressed in their birthday clothes. 

Some parents still want to share cakes and sweets; this is something we don’t encourage because of the risks involved, but if 
you wanted to do this with your child outside of the school gates, the school will not prevent this from happening. It is your 
responsibility to gain consent from parents, and ensure you are aware of allergies and dietary requirements (please note 
that the school will not provide you with this level of personal information), and that you take appropriate precautions.  

 

Thank you for your support with this approach—we believe this allows children to enjoy their special day, whilst ensuring 
everyone stays safe. 

St James’ School App for Smartphones 

If you haven’t already done so, please download our school app.  Via the app you can view the school calendar, newsletters 

and handy links. 

  

To download the app, locate ‘School Jotter’ in the search bar of your app store - the app icon has a pencil logo.   

Once you have downloaded the app, open School Jotter and search for the school’s postcode – MK40 4BD or school name 

St James’ CE VA Primary School.  

The new school logo should appear.  Select our school from the list of schools – ‘St James’ CE VA Primary School’ will then 

appear every time you open the app. 

Any problems, speak to Dawn in the Office for help. 

Parent Volunteers 

We are very fortunate to be so well supported by our families, and this year we’re look-
ing to further deepen our relationships with you. We know some of you would be keen 
to support us further by listening to children read in school. If you can spare an hour or 
so a week, we’d be very pleased to see you. To find out more, please come to a session 
with Mr Leach on Friday 27th, September at 2.30pm, where he will share strategies to 
support readers, safeguarding information, and the code of conduct for volunteers. 

Please note that only parents who come along to this session will be able to volunteer in this activity—this is 
because we need to ensure that safeguarding information is effectively shared and understood. If there is 
enough demand, we can run further sessions.  



Please email 
office@stjamesvaschool.co.uk if you 
would like to attend this session at Ur-
sula Taylor Primary School in Clapham, 
by Friday, 20th September 

Thankyou for all your 
bottle tops—we are no 
longer collecting these. 
We are still collecting 
batteries and old cur-
rency. Thank you! 



We are collecting Aldi stickers, so please 
bring these into school, and ask your 
friends and neighbours if you can have 
their stickers too! 



Event Date & Time Class  Staff Lead Notes 

KS2 Intra-School Basketball competition 20.9.19 Y3-6 GH See separate letter sent home 

Bikeability 25.9.19 Y3 GH See separate letter sent home 

Individual Photos 26.9.19 All DS Siblings in school will also have photos 
taken 

PSA Meeting 26.9.19 9.00am  PSA See PSA Messages (Classlist) 

Fit for Fun 26.9.19 KS2 GH See separate letter sent home 

Macmillan Coffee Morning 27.9.19     LU  

Training session for reading volunteers 27.9.19 2.30pm  IL  

Harvest Service 3.10.19      9.30am Y5,6 IL, TKL All families invited to attend 

Y5 Higgins Museum Trip 4.10.19 Y5 TKL  

Friendship week 7th-11th October  All CD, SM  

Autumn Book Fair 9th-16th October All IL  

MUFTI Beads of Courage 11.10.19 All CD Led by Pupil Governors 

Book Blink 11.10.19     3.00 All  Doors will close at 3.30 

Outdoor Day 12.10.19      10.00 All MS Please come and help us develop our 
outdoor environment 

Celtic Harmony 18.10.19 Y3 GH  

Parents Meetings 29.10.19    4.00-8.30pm All   

Swimming Starts 31.10.19 KS2 GH See separate letter sent home 

UK Parliament Week 4th-11th November All IL, CD  

Year 6 Height & Weight Screening 5.11.19 Y6 DS See separate letter sent home 

KS2  SATs—Information meeting 5.11.19            5.00pm Y6 IL All parents of children in Year 6 should 
attend 

Flu Vaccinations 28.11.19 All DS  

Head Teacher for a Day 29.11.19  MS Details will be sent home in due course 

Christmas Decoration morning 2.12.19     9.00-10.30am All CD Help us get into the festive spirit! 

Y2 Winter Wonderland concert 3.12.19 Y2 SP  

Y3 & 5 Music Performances 3.12.19 Y3, 5 GH, TKL  

Pantomime 6.12.19 All GH Whole school trip, late return to school 

Christmas Jumper Day 13.12.19 All LR  

Book Blink 13.12.19     3.00 All  Doors will close at 3.30 

Christmas Show 17.12.19    2.00,  4.00 YR, 1, 
2 

CD, FL, SP  

Christmas Service 18.12.19.      9.30am All LR, GH Led by Y3,4; all invited to attend 

Christmas Lunch 19.12.19 All IL  

Carols Round the Tree 19.12.19         4.00 All SM  

MUFTI 20.12.19  All   



Class Photos 25.2.20 All DS  

Phonics Information Meeting 25.2.20           5.00pm YR, 1, 2 SM Information about how we teach phon-
ics and the Statutory Phonics Screening 

Book Week 2nd-6th March 2020 All IL  

Book Blink 13.3.20     3.00 All  Doors will close at 3.30 

Science Week 16th-20th March All TKL  

Parents Evenings 17.3.20     4.00-8.30pm All   

KS1 SATs Information for parents  24.3.20           5.00 Y2 SM  

Easter Service 2.4.20          9.30am   All FL, SP Led by Years 1 &2, all families welcome 

MUFTI 3.4.20 All   

INSET 20.4.20 All  SCHOOL CLOSED TO CHILDREN 

Relationships & Sex Education In- 28.4.20          5.00 All MS  

Bend the Rules 1.5.20 All   

Bank Holiday 8.5.20   SCHOOL CLOSED 

KS2 Test Week 11th-15th May  Y6 IL All Y6 children MUST be in school 

Book Blink 5.6.20         3.00 All  Doors will close at 3.30 

Phonics Screening Checks 8th—12th June  Y1, 2 FL  

Sports Day & picnic 18.6.20 All GH  

INSET 19.6.20 All  SCHOOL CLOSED TO CHILDREN 

Music Concert 10.7.20          2.00 All MS  

Summer Show  14.7.20           5.00 Y3,4,5 GH, LR, TKL  

Leaver’s Service 16.7.20           9.30 Y6 IL  

MUFTI 17.7.20 All   

Class Assemblies 2.30pm Autumn Spring Summer 

Robins 28th November 6th March 25th June 

Whinchats 22nd November 28th February 3rd July 

Canaries 15th November 7th February 12th June 

Green Jays 29th November 14th February 22nd May 

Kingfishers 8th November 31st January 15th May 

Peacocks 1st November 24th January 1st May 

Sabrewings 18th October 17th January 26th June 

Following the success of last year, we are 
again hosting a Macmillan coffee morning 
on Friday 27th September from 9.15 to 
10.45. Everyone is welcome to attend for a 
coffee, cake, chat and charity raising 
games! Pupils from a St James class will be 
helping serve and take donations from all 
attending.   

Any and all donations of cakes (homemade 

or store-bought) will be gratefully received 

from the Wednesday and Thursday of that 

week.  


